HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING

February 16, 2010
Meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by Chairperson Beverly Daws in Conference Room B at 101 N Center Point Road. Members present were Troy Andersen, Sandy Brewer, Gary Casady, and Beverly Daws. Also present was Water Superintendent Carl Ransford and Secretary Debra Larson. Absent was Charles Fridal. Roll was called.

Larson noted a change on the agenda. Resolution 05-10 was dismissed.

Andersen moved to approve the agenda. Brewer seconded. Carried.

Brewer moved to approve the minutes of January 2010. Casady seconded. Carried.

Brewer moved to pay the bills. Andersen seconded. Carried.

Andersen moved to approve the financial report of January 2010. Casady seconded. Carried.

BUSINESS:
Casady made a motion to pass Resolution 04-10 Imposing Water Lien on 106 Emmons Street. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called.
AYES: Andersen, Brewer, Casady, Daws
NAYES: None

ABSENT: Fridal
Brewer made a motion to pass Resolution 06-10 Imposing Water Lien on 1195 Emmons Street. Andersen seconded the motion. Carried. Roll was called
AYES: Andersen, Brewer, Casady, Daws

NAYES: None

ABSENT: Fridal

Ransford said he still had not received the information for lightening of the tower.

The board held a discussion on water rates. They would like to form a committee with the city to work on the storm, sewer and water rates together. Daws said she would represent the Water Department.

Superintendent Report

Ransford showed plans from the Parks & Recreation Dept. for improvements to Guthridge, Tucker and Clark Parks which included pictures of the new signs.
Ransford showed the news release about Palo and explained what was going on with that project. The board agreed to have Hall & Hall Engineering do the work for the Palo project.

Ransford told the board that the City would like the Water Board members to be at Hiawatha’s 60 Year Celebration on Sunday May 16, 2010.  At that time the Water Department will be celebrating 50 years. He would also like for the board members to help hand out bottled water to go along with the 60’ cake.  

Ransford explained the dump truck was still not done yet. Seeger was working on pulling off the hydraulics that were not needed. The dump truck should be finished by next month for the board members to see.

 Brewer moved to adjourn the meeting. Andersen seconded. Meeting was adjourned at 7:56 pm.

                                                                                __________________________




                                            Chairperson, Beverly Daws
ATTEST:

_____________________

Debra Larson, Secretary
